


CFTC's enforcement actions and penalties are civil in nature and are set out in statute by 
Congress. 

In your February 5, 2019 letter you reference both the Department of Justice's recent criminal 
charges against former JP Morgan Chase & Co. trader John Edmonds and the Commission's 
September 25, 2013 announcement that it was closing an investigation into alleged 
manipulation ofCOMEX silver futures. Since the 2013 announcement, the Commission has 
authorized the filing of22 enforcement actions charging a total of 14 companies and 12 traders, 
including Edmonds, with manipulation, attempted manipulation or spoofing involving gold, 
silver or other precious metals futures. (See In re John Edmonds, CFTC Docket No. 19-16 (Jul. 
25, 2019)). 

The Commission obtained monetary relief totaling $80,629,585 in settlement of 20 of these 
actions; the Commission continues to litigate two of these actions. Please see the attached 
document for a list of enforcement actions. 

Your letter also referenced previous correspondence addressing a list of questions put forth by 
the Gold Anti-Trust Action Committee. I asked CFTC staff to carefully review and provide 
responses to those questions. Please see the attached memo with those responses. 

Again, thank you for your interest and concern regarding allegations of illegal conduct in the 
precious metals markets. Please know that I am committed to being tough on those who break 
the rules and will continue to support robust oversight and enforcement when necessary. 

If you have further questions or need additional information, please feel free to reach out to 
Summer Mersinger, Director of Legislative and Intergovernmental Affairs at 202-418-6074. 

Heath P. Tarbert 
Chairman & Chief Executive 














